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@MaryStarSanPedro 

4th Sunday of Easter                                                                         April 22, 2018  
 

PASTOR: Rev. Fr. M. Harrigan 
ASSOCIATE PASTORS: Rev. Fr. Martin Benzoni, O.Praem. Prior of San Pedro Norbertine Priory, 

Rev. Fr. Raja Selvam and  In Residence: Msgr. Timothy O’Connell (Retired)   
CROATIAN & ITALIAN MINISTRY: Rev. Fr. Ivan Gerovac, S.J. 

MARITIME MINISTRY: Rev. Fr. Freddie Chua 
NORBERTINE FATHERS: Serving our High School (310) 521-1930  

MASS SCHEDULE 
Monday - Saturday: 8am & 5:15pm 

 

Sunday: 7:30am, 9am, 12pm (English)  
10:30am (Spanish)  
1:30pm (Croatian)  
4:00pm (Italian) 

5:15pm Mass of the New Evangelization  
(Latin/English sung Mass) 

 Holy Days of  Obligation 
5:15pm (Vigil); 8am, 12pm, 5:15pm 
Morning & Evening Prayer 
Monday - Friday 7:45am & 5pm 

 

Reconciliation (Confessions) 
Thursday & Friday after 5:15pm Mass  

Saturday after 8am Mass and 4pm-5pm 

870 West 8th Street, San Pedro, CA 90731 
Tel: (310) 833-3541   -  Fax (310) 833-9254 

Parish Office Hours: Monday - Friday 9am - 5pm  
Saturday 9am - 4pm; Closed Sundays 

Parish Website: www.marystar.org   -  E-mail: office@marystar.org 
Sisters of St. Joseph of Cluny: Parish Convent (310) 834-5431 

Stella Maris Bookstore: (310) 519-8661 
                 www.pinterest.com/MaryStar_SP 

 

www.facebook.com/marystarsanpedro FOLLOW US! 
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Dear Mary Star of the Sea Parishioners: 
A Blessed 4th Sunday of Easter to you all.  As we are beginning the Easter Season it is always helpful to 
remember that Our Blessed Lord first had to Suffer before He could bring about the Resurrection.  So too 
in our lives we experience much suffering and many trails.  We must however remember that those of us 
who share in the sufferings of Christ, will certainly share in His Resurrection.  Below is an article I came 
across on Christian Suffering.  I hope you find it helpful.  Have a Blessed Week. 
Fr. Harrigan 
Pastor 
 
Often Christians act surprised when they try to do good and things don’t go according to plan. Sometimes 
it’s small but irritating annoyances that get in the way, other times serious calamities. 
 
The Bible says that “He shall wipe every tear from their eyes, and there shall be no more death or 
mourning, crying out or pain, for the former world has passed away (Rev 21:1-5).” But this is a vision of 
the end of the story, of a new heavens and earth where God reigns unopposed. The problem is that we’re 
still in the middle of the story, living in the old heaven and earth where there is yet plenty of opposition to 
the Lordship of Christ. Regarding our sojourn in this world, Paul says “we must undergo many trials if we 
are to enter into the reign of God.” (Acts 14: 22) 
 
Paul is speaking from experience here! The book of Acts recounts how he was run out of town, stoned 
nearly to death, beaten with rods, jailed, shipwrecked, and bitten by a poisonous snake. When he and his 
companions came into Macedonia, he says “our bodies had no rest but we were afflicted at every turn – 
fighting without and fear within” (2 Corinthians 7:6). Following Christ is evidently not a cake walk. God 
provides, but he does not necessarily provide comfort and convenience. 
 
Why not? Because if we never experienced resistance, we’d never grow. After all, what do body-builders 
do? They expose their muscles to ever greater resistance, pushing against more and more weight. No pain, 
no gain. This is why James says “count it all joy, my brothers, when you meet various trials, for you know 
that the testing of your faith produces steadfastness” (James 1:2)  How kind of our heavenly Father to 
double as our personal trainer and add more weight to the bar from time to time. 
 
Now it is easy to see how we should expect trials to ensue when we are dealing with those outside the 
Church. But often the greatest trials come from dealing with those within. Paul and Barnabas saw things 
differently and so went their separate ways (Acts 15:39). And the Judaizing Christians were a constant 
thorn in Paul’s side. 
 
Yet the Lord gives us the new commandment, to love one another as he has loved us (John 13: 34). The 
context of this command? Jesus had just washed the disciples’ feet, and Judas had responded to this act of 
love by slipping out into the darkness to betray his master. 
 
 
 
We are to love one another so that our joy might be full. But there is another reason. The world needs to 
know that Jesus is different from the many false prophets that constantly come and go. How will they 
know that he is truly the one sent from heaven? By the loving unity of his disciples (John 17:23). 
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Prayers for the Sick  

To share an answered prayer about someone prayed for, 
please email at bulletin@marystar.org. 

 

Please pray for all of the sick in our community, that they 
may find healing and comfort in Christ, especially: 

Hannah Abraham 
Jacob Abraham 
Andrew Alvarez 

Maria & Vincent Allan 
Julie Apodaca 

Rose (Luera) Cinquemani 
Erik Fleming 

Nannette Guyse 
Nick Kaysen 
John Kruzic 

Andrew Krzus 
Maria Luna 

Nikola Mardesic 

Juana Martinez 
Leah Mendez 
Nancy Milin 

Milton Moran 
Alejandro Nuneio 

James Rogers 
George Sandoval 

Mario Guinto Solano 
Mary Lou Sweida 

Irena Z. Witkowska 

We welcome all parents who wish to have their 
infants and young children baptized.  Please visit 
the Parish office to receive a Baptism Registration 
Package or download the information from the 
Parish website.  We ask parents, once they have 
completed the registration form, to 
please call the Parish office to make an 
appointment regarding the baptism.  
Thank you.  
 
 
 
Damos la bienvenida a todos los padres que desean 

que sus bebés y niños pequeños sean bautizados. 
Por favor visite la oficina de la parroquia el paquete 

de inscripción está disponible en español.  
Pedimos a los padres, cuando hayan completado el 

formulario de inscripción, llamen a la oficina 
parroquial para hacer una cita con respecto al 

bautismo. Gracias.  

 

Baptisms/Bautizos 

IN MEMORIAM 
 

Fr. Michael Murphy 
Juan Madrigal Reyes 

Please welcome  the newly baptized to  
our  community!  

      Anthony Joseph Castillo  
Ava Elizabeth Garcia 

Mia Sophia Flores Martinez  
Mateo Ochoa          

 
We are deeply saddened to inform you that  

Fr. Michael Murphy  passed away in his sleep on 
Wednesday, April 11th. He was one of our visiting priest 

from England during this pass Christmas Holiday. He 
will be missed by Mary Star Staff and Parishioners.  
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Join Fr. Freddie Chua 
12 Days Marian Shrines 

Pilgrimage 
France, Spain & Portugal 

(Paris, Lisieux, Lourdes, Burgos, 
Santiago De Compostela, Fatima 

& more.) 
 

October 8 - 19, 2018 
 

                                $ 3,415 Per Person 
 

Daily Masses at Various Sites, Round Trip Airfare 
from Los Angeles, CA,  All Airport Taxes & Fuel 

Surcharges, First Class Hotels, Transfers, Breakfast & 
Dinner, Professional Local Guide(s), Sightseeing and 
Admissions Fees, Group Protection Plan and $165.00 

(included) Tips for Guide & Driver. 
 

For more information or to receive a brochure, please 
contact: 

Tour Coordinator:  Beng Panado  (562) 366-6065 
bengpanado@yahoo.com 

Fr. Freddie Chua (310) 833-3541 
FrFreddieC@Marystar.org 

 
 

TOGETHER IN MISSION CAMPAIGN 2018 
 

Parish Goal:  
$84,397 

 

Amount Pledged: $52,205  61.9% 
Amount Paid: $26,526  31.4% 

Diff. Over/(Under) Goal vs. Amount Paid: 
($57,871.00) -68.6% 

 

*If you have not turned in your pledge envelopes, 
please fill them out and mail them  

in with your pledge. 

   

Fourth Sunday of Easter 
April 22, 2018 
 

See what love the Father has bestowed us that we 
may be called the children of God.  
—1 John 3:1 

Threads of Our Lives: A Quilted Journey 
Wednesday, May 9 ~ Wednesday May 16, 2018 

Opening Reception May 9, 7pm with  
Dr. Thomas Hedberg 

Exhibit open daily 9am -10pm 
The remarkable quilts in this exhibit are the incredible 

art of Betsy Caprio Hedberg, a Jungian Therapist, 
Spiritual Director, a prolific and published spiritual 

writer. The selection of hand made quilts are loaned to 
us by her husband Dr. Thomas Hedberg. Not your 

ordinary quilt show, the quilts on display are paired 
with Betsy’s original writings on the journey of the soul 
as told through the language and metaphor of the art of 

quilt making. The exhibit will begin with an evening 
reception, May 9, an opportunity to gather with Dr. 

Thomas Hedberg and the Mary & Joseph Quilters. Light 
refreshments will be served. As we gather to view the 
quilts, Dr. Thomas Hedberg will share the insights and 
wisdom of this incredible woman of faith. Betsy passed 

away in March 2016, but her grace and her love of 
using art to explore the spiritual life of the soul 

continues to inspire and challenge us. This exhibit will 
be open to view for a full week. Walk through at your 

own pace or call the Center to request a docent.  
Cost: Donation 

 
Direct, O Lord, our actions by your holy 
inspirations, and grant that we may carry 

them out with your gracious assistance, that 
every prayer and work of ours may begin 

always with you, and through 
 you be happily ended. Amen.  

 

Prayer before Day’s Work 
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Fiesta-2018 
Bring the entire family to the  
71st Annual Parish Fiesta on 
Friday, Saturday and Sunday  

July 20,21,22 
  hours: Friday- 5p.m. to 11:30p.m. 

       

       Saturday- 12 noon to 11:30p.m. 
       Family Day Saturday only- 12 noon to 5p.m. 

       Special prices on all rides, for adults and kids 
       

       Sunday- 12 noon to 10 p.m. 
 

Crowing of the Fiesta Queen Sunday at 7:30p.m. 
Vote for a queen candidate on all of your main raffle ticket stubs. 

 
Main Raffle: New 2018 vehicle or $20,000.00 in cash 

             also, three vacation trips for two people 
             main raffle tickets are= $1.00 each or book of 30       tickets for $30.00 

              (4) chances to win on each tickets!!!!!!!!!! 
 

On the midway:  games of chance, carnival rides for adults and children, homemade specialty foods, beverages, 
raffles 

in the auditorium:  three different nightly dinners  served daily 
 

Admission is free, off street parking 
 

For more Fiesta information please call (310)833-3541 ext. 203 
or visit our web site at marystar.org/fiesta-2018 

FIESTA QUEEN 
COMMITTEE 

Mary Star Queen committee is looking for girls ages 14-19, 
affiliated with our Parish, to run for Queen. 
 

The contest is about 7 weeks long and there are fundraising 
events planned. The committee meets with the girls to help 
with planning.  Our Queen is invited to parish functions 
during the year and also is part of the San Pedro Christmas 
Parade. If you have any questions about the contest please 
call the rectory at (310)833-3541 ext. 203. and leave a name 
and phone number where you can be reached. 

Do you have a little time to 
make a BIG difference? 

Christian Care is looking for volunteers to 
drive our van and pick up food and 

pastries from local businesses. 
Days available are  

Monday through Saturday,  
time approximate 7am to 9:30am. 

A good driving record and a desire to help 
the less fortunate are the only 

requirements! 
Please call Toni at (310)548-1645.  

Thank you! 

 

Did You Know?/¿Sabia Usted? 
2018 Working Together to Prevent Child Sexual Abuse 
Brochure: 
The Office of Safeguard the Children annually publishes 
the Working Together to Prevent Child Sexual Abuse brochure, 
which provides an up-to-date listing of the policies, programs, 
resources, contact numbers and other important information on 
how the Archdiocese of Los Angeles is working to prevent child 
sexual abuse. Copies of the 2018 brochures are available in the 
parish vestibule or visit: 
http://www.la-archdiocese.org/org/protecting/safeguard/Pages/
CAPM.aspx. 
  
  
El Folleto 2018 Trabajando Juntos para Prevenir el Abuso 
Sexual de los Niños: 
La Oficina de Protegiendo a los Niños publica anualmente el 
folleto Trabajando Juntos Para Prevenir el Abuso Sexual De 
Niños, que provee una lista actualizada de políticas, programas, 
recursos, números de contacto y otra importante información 
sobre cómo la Arquidiócesis de Los Ángeles está trabajando para 
prevenir el abuso sexual de niños. Copias del folleto del 2018 
están disponibles en el vestíbulo de la parroquia o visite: 
http://www.la-archdiocese.org/org/protecting/safeguard/Pages/
CAPM.aspx. 

 

 

Universal: For Those who have Responsibility in 
Economic Matters.  
 

 

That economists may have the courage to reject any 
economy of exclusion and know how to open new paths. 

April Prayer Intentions of  the Holy Father  
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Registration is now open for the 2018-2019 school 
year for 3-5 year olds who are fully pottie trained. 
Our preschool program is year round, part– and full– 
time. Come over and take a tour! No appointments 
necessary!     
We have a safe environment with qualified, caring teachers who 
instruct faith development and age appropriate hands-on activities in 
Creative Art, Kindergarten Readiness, Math Concepts, Science 
Exploration, Multicultural Exposure, Music/Movement Activities, 
Dramatic Play, Outdoor Activities and Character Development.   
For more information about our preschool program, please call (310) 
833-3541 Ext. 228 and ask for Beth Castagnola (Director)  email @ 
MaryStarPreschool@gmail.com or visit: 
www.MaryStarElementary.com   

FFFAITHAITHAITH   FFFORMATIONORMATIONORMATION   

Christ is Risen!  
Alleluia! 
In today’s Gospel 
we see a very Good 
Shepherd at work.  
Jesus rescued the 
sick, the infirmed, 
the demon-
possessed from the 
predators that were 
stealing life from 

them. With his healing words he led people 
away from rough places to green pastures and 
still waters.  Jesus’ life and ministry ended 
suddenly, painfully in his crucifixion.  Jesus’ 
ministry did not end when he died … but it 
was re-established through his Resurrection.   
We hear him say “I have other sheep who do 
not belong to this fold.  I must bring them 
also.”  Today we proclaim that the work of 
the Good Shepherd in bringing others into the 
fold is forwarded by our hands, our hearts, 
our determination.  We see it happening when 
we live our ordinary life well, in a mother’s 
care for her children, in a father’s provision 
for his family, in our reaching out to others, 
in a smile that brightens someone’s life. 
 
 

RICE BOWL:  Please return as soon as possible.   
   

Recycling:    Thank you to all who help us to 
recycle so that we can purchase resources for the 
children.   
 
 
 

If you need further information on any of the above 
programs please call Sister Mary or Lorena  

at (310) 833-3541, ext 221, 222  

Contact: 
(310) 519-8661 

stellamaris@marystar.org  
 

Hours: 
Sun.  8:30 a.m. - 1:30 p.m. 
Wed.  3:15 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. 

 
 

 

Please visit Stella Maris 
Bookstore at the far end of 

the parking lot. 
For a variety of First 

Communion and 
Confirmation gifts and 

greeting cards!  
All net proceeds go to our 

schools. We appreciate your 
support these past 6 years.  

 

Stella Maris Catholic  
Books & Gift Store 

We honor Mary Star of the 
Sea Elementary &  

High School Script! 

Thank you... for your pa-
tronage which assists our  

Mary Star Elementary and  
Mary Star High Schools. 

A reminder to everyone to 
return your Rice Bowls at 

the end of Lent by putting in the 
collection or dropping 
them off at the Parish 

Office or at the Office of 
Religious Education. Thank you. 

NEXT Mary Star Neighborhood Watch Meeting 
In partnership with LAPD Harbor Division 
When: Tuesday, May 1, 2018 6:30-7:45PM 
Where: San Pedro Library 931 S Gaffey Street 
San Pedro, California, CA 90731 
  

Come meet your neighbors and help make our 
community safe! 
• Meet other concerned neighbors 
• Find out how to participate in community watch  
• Talk with LAPD Officers 
• Get answers and facts directly from LAPD.  
• Find out how to stay connected with your NW 
Gabrielle DeBernadetto, Neighborhood Watch Coordinator/Block 
Captain MaryStarNeighborhoodWatch@aol.com or Cell (323) 449-2006 


